

David Sayler Director of Athletics Miami University 230 Millett Hall Oxford, OH 45056 July 27, 2024

RE:

Miami University and University of Cincinnati Football Contract

Dear David:

I want to summarize our latest discussions regarding the remaining games contained in the Football Contract between Miami University ("Miami") and the University of Cincinnati ("UC"), dated August 9, 2017 (the "Agreement").

On July 31, 2023, Miami notified UC that Miami did not intend to play the September 6, 2025, and September 9, 2028, football games scheduled to occur at UC and acknowledged its obligation to pay UC \$500,000 for cancellation of the 2025 game and \$100,000 for cancellation of the 2028 game.

On November 27, 2023, UC notified Miami with notice that UC did not intend to play the September 8, 2029, game scheduled to occur at Miami. Pursuant to Section 19 of the Agreement, UC was obligated to pay \$100,000 to Miami for cancellation of the 2029 game. Since the cancellation fees for the 2028 and 2029 games are the same, each school mutually agreed to waive these respective fees and neither school shall be obligated to make any payment to the other based upon the cancellation of these games.

UC is, by way of this letter, providing Miami with notice that UC does not intend to play the September 11, 2027, game scheduled to occur at Miami. Pursuant to Section 19 of the Agreement, UC is obligated to pay \$500,000 to Miami for cancellation of the 2029 game.

Since the cancellation fees for the 2025 and 2027 games are the same, each school mutually agrees to waive these respective fees and neither school shall be obligated to make any payment to the other based upon the cancellation of these games. As a result, neither UC nor Miami would owe each other any cancellation amounts for canceling the 2025, 2027, 2028, and 2028 games.

The game referenced in the Agreement scheduled for September 19, 2026 shall occur in its respective location.

Thanks for your continued partnership in this series and we look forward to discussions regarding possible future matchups.

Sincerely,

John Cunningham
Director of Athletics
University of Cincinnati